

**STRATHMORE-BEL PRE CIVIC ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING MINUTES
May 26, 2020**

DATE: May 26, 2020
PLACE: Zoom Meeting

ATTENDEES:

Nancy Bechtol	(President)	Bill Hammond	(Vice President)
John Bogasky	(Treasurer)	Linda Bea	(Secretary)
Elliot Chabot	(Board)	Lilla Hammond	(Board)
Chris Swan	(Board)		

ABSENT:

Rita Vaught (Board)

Old Business

Minutes

Minutes from the April 2020, meeting was reviewed and accepted as prepared.

New Business

Summer Events & Covid-19

We discussed the impact of the Corona Virus on our community activities.

Movies

We discussed how we might go about having a drive-in movie night. John presented a proposal on how we could utilize the parking lot to accommodate showing a movie. Issues and concerns were identified:

- number of people we could accommodate, the group would be greater than 10
- noise level may be an issue. We would have to get agreement of surrounding homes
- what would we do if we run out of room for parking?
- would we allow walk-ins
- would we require people to stay in their cars?

We will contact Kye Pak and/or our Community Liaison to see what the County Health Dept. rules are.

A motion was made, seconded and passes to have John talk with Kye and the County Health Dept. to see if a drive-in movie event would be allowed.

Concerts

The June concert will be cancelled and rescheduled for August 23. We will probably not have the children's concert because of social distancing. The Kominskis are scheduled for late July.

Photo Contest

Chris proposed having a photo contest. She would like to give prizes in the form of gift cards for our advertisers.

Coloring Contest

Chris proposed a coloring contest. Michael Hammond could design templates for the younger children to color. Older children could draw their own pictures.

**STRATHMORE-BEL PRE CIVIC ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING MINUTES
May 26, 2020**

July 4th

Lilla has talked with the magician. He has modified his act to deal with social distancing. He has penciled us in for the date. One issue is where would we have it, as the pavilion is not big enough.

We need new signs. Lilla will order them.

We will contact the first station to see if they can participate in the parade.

Ron Oo, the owner of Pizza Stop, lives in the community. He has volunteered to host the games at the pool if we are allowed to have them.

We discussed how to do the parade. A suggestion was made to do a car parade. The route could include both the north and south sides of the community. Lilla and Linda will map out a route.

Chris spoke with the Moellers to see if the Boy Scouts would be at the parade. They said it is too early to know whether they can participate.

Treasurer's Report

John presented the Treasurer's Report.

The Bugle

The deadline for articles for the summer issue is May 30.

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm. The next meeting will be held on June 23, 2020.

lkb